

December 6, 2020 HUSBC held a meeting at Pin Palace at 2:00 PM.

Financial Report and Association Manager Report was emailed to board as follows:

The local has hosted the State Senior Tournament in October. We had a great turnout and thanks to those that helped work it. All went well both with the tournament and the center. We ran brackets and made \$1775.00 to go towards the National meeting in April. We sold enough towels between the State Youth and the Senior we are now in the black. We are \$11 to the good. We also ran the 50/50 for Veterans and collected \$1270. The Association was paid \$287 and paid it to the workers of the tournament.

Our next State Tournament will be in May which is the State Open with doubles/singles at Redstone and team at Pin Palace. Workers will be needed at both houses. Trudi Beard is loaning us her extra printer to run brackets at Pin Palace. We will purchase ink for it when the time comes.

We held our local Open and Woman City Tournaments in November. Turn out for them was as follows with a comparison of last year.

Open 19-20	Open 20-21	Woman 19-20	Woman 20-21
Teams 15	Team 23	Team 8	Team 6
Doubles 23	Doubles 34	Doubles 15	Doubles 8
Singles 43	Singles 64	Singles 29	Singles 16
AE 33	AE 62	AE 25	AE 11
AE Sr 28	AE Sr 37	AE Sr 18	AE Sr 7

Keep in mind with the COVID-19 things are going to be down in count. The Open was up though. M Webber gathered several teams and R Swaim got 2 Open and 1-woman team.

The financial report from them is as follows: Woman

Event	Number	Fees	Lineage	Expense	Prize
Team	6	\$ 600.00	\$ 252.00	\$ 48.00	\$ 300.00
Doubles	8	\$ 400.00	\$ 168.00	\$ 32.00	\$ 200.00
Singles	16	\$ 400.00	\$ 168.00	\$ 32.00	\$ 200.00
All Events	11	\$ 55.00			\$ 55.00
All Events Senior	7	\$ 35.00			\$ 35.00
Total		\$ 1,490.00	\$ 588.00	\$ 112.00	\$ 790.00

\$ 1,490.00

## Open

Event	Number	Fees	]	Lineage	Expense	Prize
Team	23	\$ 2,300.00	\$	966.00	\$ 184.00	\$ 1,150.00
Doubles	34	\$ 1,700.00	\$	714.00	\$ 136.00	\$ 850.00
Singles	64	\$ 1,600.00	\$	672.00	\$ 128.00	\$ 800.00
All Events	62	\$ 310.00				\$ 310.00
All Events Senior	37	\$ 185.00				\$ 185.00
Total		\$ 6,095.00	\$	2,352.00	\$ 448.00	\$ 3,295.00

\$ 6.095.00

I am going to give it another week or two for any corrections of scores that may be needed and then cut the winners checks. I would like to have a tournament committee to work on times for our local tournament. With Doubles and Singles being at 3:30 PM it puts everyone getting out of the center very late. In addition the house starts to get busy on Saturday night around 5-6 PM and we really need to free up their lanes. As we only use Madison and Pin Palace now for this tournament this will put Madison in a crunch.

Veterans donations have been great this year. So far, we have collected \$3368. A special thanks to Huntsville Tractor & Men's league for turning in \$400. Last year we raised \$2481.00. Thanks for all of your hard work on this.

Leagues: \$1871 State: \$1270 Tournament: \$ 227

I am attaching a comparison of leagues from last year to this year so you can see the differences. We are currently at 980 members last year we had for the season 1577. Hoping things will get better so bowlers will come back later in the season.

Report motion to accept by L Bodart was approved

## **Old Business:**

None

## **New Business:**

President wants all committees to submit a report to board or email to Association Manager at the next meeting. If the committee does not have a report that will be stated, as some won't have one. Example is Hall of Fame does not take place until 2021-2022 season. Remember when your committee meets, they can be virtual, in person or by email. Please invite President Michael Webber and Association Manager.

## **National Convention:**

Will be held virtual this year so money set for the trip will be carried over for the next time the Association attends in the 2022-2023 season.

Welcome to new board members: James Lavigne III, Dale Tolgo, and Emily Lindsey 3<sup>rd</sup> Vice President.

Next meeting will be April 11th at Madison Bowling Center at 2:00 PM.

Report submitted by: Rhonda Swaim HUSBC Association Manager